LEPC Quarterly Meeting

 April 30, 2018
    Noon, Lincoln County Hospital    

Minutes

	Agenda
	Notes
	Follow up 

	  Roll call
	 David Dohe, Shawn Esterl, Ladonna Reinert, Kati Gardner,     Gary Kuehn , Steve Granzow, John Paul Ellis,   Kathy Robertson  
	 

	Approval of last meeting’s minutes
	John Paul moved and Shawn seconded to approve January minutes.  
	 

	Funds report 
	We have $457 in our new account.  No money has been spent at this time.  Any donation to LEPC should be given to David.  
	

	Communications
	 LEPC Conference is July 25-26 in Topeka.  Ladonna handed out a flyer with registration information.  
Shared a flyer on a Why Teens Kill? Presentation being presented in Beloit and Salina by Phil Chalmers.  It is advertised as an excellent training for law enforcement, school administration and teachers, counselors and social workers.  You must register on KS Train Course #1077219

	  

	
	
	

	Old Business:
	 David reported on the Red Cross MARC Training held in conjunction with Ottawa Co. Emergency Management.  20+ were in attendance.  MARC is a Multi-Agency Resource Center where all services providers are in one place so people in an emergency can go to one place for assistance. 

The shelter training was also taught by Red Cross in conjunction with Ottawa Co.  14 were in attendance.  We learned about the rules and regulations that Red Cross required if they set up a shelter.  

HMEP grant - David has heard the state approved it and sent to the Federal level.  No word from them has occurred.
Full scale exercise will be done in mid-March 2019.   
	

	New Business: 
	Ladonna reported on the AAR from the Mass Fatality tabletop exercise Feb. 15.  The top concerns were 1.  Critical partners missing from the discussion especially Mental Health.  2.  Family Assistance Center and shelter plans in ESF 6 need updated and trained on.   3.  Lack of PIO’s at the trainings.  4.  Mental health services are not clearly defined in a mass fatality incident. 5.  Local plans speak more to triage than medical surge.  Plans have been made for these concerns.  If you would like a copy of the AAR, please ask Ladonna and she will e-mail or print you a copy.   

	

	  Business
	None
	

	 Sheriff’s office

 
	None 
	   

	  PIO 
	None
	    

	  Regional Homeland Security
	None
	

	 Co. Commissioners
	None
	

	Emergency Mgmt.
	See old and new business
	

	Fire 
	None  
	  

	 EMS 
	None
	

	Lincoln Co. Hospital
	Hosting training on “How to Deal With Difficult Patients” for their employees.  Other agencies can attend.  Contact Kati Gardner at LCH.  These are May 10 and May 15.  
	

	Lincoln Co. Health Dept. 
	Ladonna reported on Stop the Bleed train-the-trainer class on May 23.  It is open to local health departments.  Register through KS Train.  If there are spots open, other agencies can register.  The goal is to train lay people in Lincoln County.   
The health department along with the hospital and other partners are providing a screening of the movie “Written Off” and a panel discussion on opioid abuse and the crisis in our area.  This will be June 12 at 6:30 p.m. at the Finch Theater.  Steve reported that the hospital has received grant money for the drug Narcan that can reverse a drug overdose if given. It will be provided for EMS and law enforcement after training takes place.  
	Watch for more information coming soon on both of these projects. 

	 Regional EM  
	 None
	

	Schools
	Kathy USD 298 reported on updated emergency policies and a walk thru of the school building by law enforcement.  This is an ongoing project.  They are using Crisis Go as a phone app to notify staff if an emergency is in the building.  The grade school will have upgrades this summer to remove the glass block in the windows and have FEMA doors installed for tornado safety.  The application to FEMA for a storm shelter at the high school has been submitted and patiently waiting for notification.  
	

	Environmental
	Shawn reported that he is trying to set up more Regional trainings in Salina.  Also the State KEMA conference will be in Salina this year.  More information to follow.   He also attended a Silver Jacket training the dealt with flooding and the consequences to people and also the debris that will accumulated. He stated it was a very good training exercise. 
	

	 
	
	

	Public Comments:  
	None 
	

	Adjourn
	Chairman David Dohe adjourned the meeting. Thank you to the hospital for making the sandwich lunch.  
	

	Announcements:  
	Next meeting July 30 2018, Noon, Lincoln County Hospital meeting room.  
	


Submitted by Ladonna Reinert, Secretary 

